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Face-to-face: Training can be delivered through a series of face-to-face training opportunities. It's important to match the number and length of trainings to the goals of the training program and the content that needs to be covered.

Distance Technology: Training can be delivered using a variety of distance technology tools, such as:
· Telephone conference calls
· Video conference calls
· Email interactions - individual or through a listserv
· Setting up a social networking site, such as Facebook
· Web-based learning opportunities

Blended:  This combines some face-to-face learning, with some distance training.  For example, a group may meet initially for a weekend training, and then return to their homes to continue via distance methods.  


Considerations when planning distance training:

· Time:   Do all of the participants need to participate at the same time? Some topics may work best in real time, while other training modules work fine in an asynchronistic mode, meaning that participants can work at their own pace.  
· Internet access:  Keep in mind that not all participants have easy or unlimited access to the internet.  
· Technical skills of participants:  Try to match the expectations and specific tasks to the comfort level of the participants.  For example, chat rooms favor those who can type quickly and this may not be ideal for those who do not have much keyboard experience. Being able to upload photos or assignments may be a challenge to some, but pose no difficulties to others.  Be realistic about the group.  
· How does the content lend itself to web-based learning opportunities?      Just because it is possible to offer training via distance models does not necessarily mean that this will work for every type of training.  Try to match the goals of each training topic with the available technology. For example, video analysis may be a helpful way to work on communication skills, but other topics may not lend themselves as easily to this format.
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